From talking to students (and from other sources), I believe that many of you are quite tense about the forthcoming exam.  First, you should know that the pace of the class has been completely unaffected by our schedule.  Indeed, by delaying the exam for two weeks and with our two hour marathons, we have probably had more class time prior to this exam than in previous years.  
Nonetheless, I understand that the type of exams I give lead to uncertainty (which in turn leads to tension.)  You can’t learn to apply economics to real antitrust situations by reading or listening to me or even studying.  You can only learn by doing.  Like learning to walk, most fall many times in the learning process.  That is expected – and recognized by me.  If you look at the prior exams and wonder how I can expect you to come up with the “answer” in a testing environment, in a couple of hours, be assured I don’t have those expectations.  I rather expect an effort; and, I expect some familiarity with the tools we have examined.  Having taught this many times, I know that only the most unusual senior economics student can absorb, understand and apply the complex analysis we have studied.  It can be tough stuff.  The best “A” grade answers are typically nothing close to the complete answers.  Of course, that is all taken into consideration in my ultimate evaluation and grading of your performances.  

There is probably little I can do to relieve your anxiety.  To feel like you don’t know how to approach these problems is typical and expected because you haven’t been asked to do this much in your education.  I have faced the same anxiety by students before the first exam for over twenty years.  By the end of the quarter we will make only a little progress in understanding how to actually use those many economic tools that allow one to understand the world – but I sincerely believe that that little progress is very valuable in your education as an economist. 

Finally, after the exam, we will discuss your suggestions as to how the material can be made more user friendly. 

